
Dear Representatives, 
 
This is to express my opinions on HB 3063 and one more attempt to convince you to vote NO on HB 
3063… 
 
It is a plea to you as politicians, parents, compassionate human beings; your consideration of 
implementation of HB 3063 has huge implications, both legal, economic and moral. 
 
Please vote NO: 

- By voting NO you would keep the same status quo; it has worked fine for Oregon; There was no 
pandemic – contrary to what media portrays.  There are more children suffering from 
malnutrition than those exposed to contagious diseases.  The exemption rates do not 
adequately report unvaccinated rates;  There is no reason to change the current law.   

- Our children – all children – deserve education.  It is a right, not a privilege and you can not stop 
children  by putting any medical requirements from attending schools.  All medical procedures 
require consent – there is no reason to have vaccines not follow the same rule. 

- United Nations lists “Right to education” as one of human rights. You can not stop children from 
attending schools by making medical procedures forced and mandatory. 

- You are infringing on United Nations law – the “Right to life”, the one that states that “Everyone 
has the right to life, liberty and security of person”.  Vaccines are not always safe.  It is clearly 
described in every single pamphlet, listing death as a potential side effect.  You can not force 
anybody to inject anything that may potentially cause death or injury.   

- It would be economically more feasible to create safe environments for immune compromised 
children than force all exempt children to leave schools. 

- Your targeting children for mandatory vaccination is illogical.  Children do not “carry” 
diseases.  Outbreaks of contagious diseases are not innate.  In the latest case, measles were 
brought from Philippines – and not by a child.  If you claim that you truly want to prevent 
diseases you are selecting wrong targets.  Do not mandate vaccinations to the most vulnerable.  

- If you claim that you are introducing HB 3063 with “herd immunity” -  please look at your own 
vaccination record.  With true honestly please say when did you have your booster shot of any 
vaccine?  If you haven’t had your measles shot within the last 10 years you are being clearly 
hypocritical.  You are more prone to spread disease than a kindergartener  in a closed, rural 
community. 

- You are not to decide in a broad stroke what is good for each family.  How can you claim that 
HepB - the one that is spread by sexual intercourse, sharing syringes or during birth from an 
infected mother – could be mandatory to all elementary children? 

- Vote NO for all those mothers who just testified in the name of their injured children under 
hashtag #SaidNoMother 

- Vote NO for all people with religious objections.  There are people who may be morally, 
religiously not comfortable injecting their own children with vaccines containing “WI-38 human 
diploid lung fibroblasts” (cell strain derived from lung tissue of a 3-months gestation aborted 
female fetus).  If sanctity of life is important – can you see how contentious this may be? 

- Say NO on HB 3063.  
     

Sincerely 
Monika Buczak 
-your constituent  
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